
 

 

Friday 8th March 2024 

Newsletter No. 22 

Guided by the teachings of the Church we pray, work, celebrate, and care for each  other and other people using the gifts 
we have been given by God the Father, Son and Spirit. 

 

Mrs Milligan and Mr Spindlow’s Message 

On Thursday, our children and staff ‘wowed’ us as they dressed up as 

their favourite book characters.  The staff put on a fantastic performance 

of ‘The Wizard of Oz’ for our children and there was ‘reading for enjoy-

ment’ paired reading  taking place throughout the day.  The children and 

staff really showed how much they love reading. Well done!  Please have 

a look on our twitter page to see some photographs. 

Thank you to all the parents that could attend the Year 3 Holy Commun-

ion meeting this week. If you have any further questions please speak to 

Mrs Martin-Westall or Miss Hickey. 

Reminder that next week is parents evening. You should all have received  

text asking you to book your slot. If you have not please contact the 

school office who can help you with this—thank you. 



 

 

This Week’s Gospel - John 3:14-21 

As Moses lifted up the bronze snake on a pole in the desert, in the same way the Son of Man must be lifted up, 
so that everyone who believes in him may have eternal life. For God loved the world so much that he gave his 
only Son, so that everyone who believes in him may not die but have eternal life. For God did not send his Son 
into the world to be its judge, but to be its saviour. 

Those who believe in the Son are not judged; but those who do not believe have already been judged, because 
they have not believed in God's only Son. This is how the judgment works: the light has come into the world, but 
people love the darkness rather than the light, because their deeds are evil. Those who do evil things hate the 
light and will not come to the light, because they do not want their evil deeds to be shown up. But those who do 
what is true come to the light in order that the light may show that what they did was in obedience to God. 

Mass Times: 

Saturdays  5pm      Guardian Angels School  (Vigil Mass of the Sunday)   

Sundays     11am     Guardian Angels School          

Sundays     9am      St John the Baptist Church 

 

Virtues of the Half Term 

Faith-filled and Hopeful 

Pupils at Guardian Angles  are growing to be faith-

filled in their beliefs 

and hopeful for the 

future. 

We help our pupils 

grow by passing on 

the living and faith-

filled tradition of Je-

sus Christ; by having 

persevering faith in 

the pupils, and by encouraging them, in turn, to 

have faith and hope in others. 

Virtues Award 

Year Group Virtue Award 

EYFS Larna 

Year 1 Isabella 

Year 2 Max 

Year 3 Jude c 

Year 4 Mateo 

Year 5 Oriane 

Year 6 Macie-Lou 



 

 

Star Pupils 

Year Group   

EYFS Holly Jaxson 

Year 1 Isla Sidney 

Year 2 Frankie Amelia-Lily 

Year 3 Eden Frankie 

Year 4 Nadia Lexi 

Year 5 Blake Beau 

Year 6 Aiden Zara 

Reader of the Week 

Each week, we award children in each class for remarkable Reading 

and their dedication to Accelerated Reader Quizzes 

PE Star of the Week 

EYFS Adam 

Year 1 Natalia 

Year 2 Imogen 

Year 3 Bonnie 

Year 4 Chloe 

Year 5 Dolce 

Year 6 Amelia 

EYFS Sophia 

Year 1 Lily 

Year 2 Inioluwa 

Year 3 Connor 

Year 4 Mason 

Year 5 Jesse 

Year 6 Carl 



 

 

Dates For Your Calendar 

Date Event 
Wed 13th March Parent Evening - please book via the invite text to you 

Wed 13th/Thurs 
14th March 

Bringing Books to Life dance workshop for all year groups—please see 

ParentPay for payment details 

Tues 19th March Year 3 Shard End Library visit 

Fri 22nd March School breaks up for Easter break 

Mon 8th April Children return to school 

Parent’s Evening 

Parent’s Evening will take place on Wednesday  

13th March between 3:30pm and 6:30pm.  

Firstly, there will be an opportunity to have a 

look through your child’s books in their class-

room 10 minutes prior to your appointment 

time. Following that, you will meet with your 

child’s class teacher for a five-minute appoint-

ment in the school hall.  

Appointments can be made by our online 

booking system and you will receive a text 

message (SMS or on your app if you have one) 

to book an appointment slot. May we re-

spectfully ask that when parents attend, they 

do so without their children present. This in-

cludes younger siblings and children who cur-

rently attend the school.  

Year 6 SATS week 

Our children in Year 6 have been working really hard, 

pushing their limits in preparation for SATs week. 

Tests will begin on Monday 13th May—Thursday 

16th May 

This is an extremely important week in the children’s 

academic life and they MUST attend school everyday 

in order to show off their true capabilities and  re-

flect all the hard work they have put in this year. 

Monday 13th  May Spelling, Punctuation and Grammar 

Tuesday 14th May Reading 

Wednesday 15th May Maths Paper 1 & 2 

Thursday 16th May Maths Paper 3 

Mother’s Day 

It was so lovely to see all the parents that were able 

to attend EYFS Mother’s day workshop this Tuesday. 

The children really did enjoy looking after their 

mums. Thank you for coming! 



 

 

Right of the Week 

Article 24 – Every child has the 

right to the best possible health.  

Governments must provide good 

quality health care, clean water, 

nutritious food, and a clean envi-

ronment and education on health 

and well-being so that children 

can stay healthy. Richer countries must help poorer 

countries achieve this  

 

 

 

Daniel & Isla (Year 1), Scarlett (Year 2) and Mia (Year 4) 

Best wishes from your Guardian Angels family 

Birthday Celebration this Week  

Lent 

This year, classes will be raising money for their cho-

sen charity while also raising money for our school 

and church community. 

Over the next three weeks, children are invited to 

bring in money for Lenten activities. There will also 

be a raffle with the chance to win a 

giant Easter egg! 

Voteforschools Topic 

Could more be done to keep shop workers safe?  



 

 

 

Attendance Counts 

Every Day Counts 

Just before the holiday, all schools in England received a 

message from the Secretary of State for Education, outlin-

ing the concerns linked to attendance nationwide. Whilst 

our attendance has improved and the number of children 

below 90% attendance has decreased, there is still work to 

be done. Our teachers are providing an excellent education 

in every classroom, everyday - every day missed is a missed 

learning opportunity. Attendance will remain a huge focus 

for the whole school this year. 

Attendance Update  

Schools can fine parents for the unauthorised absence of 

their child from school, where the child is of compulsory 

school age.  

Guardian Angels have now had to fine 8 families following 

Birmingham City Council guidelines 

If issued with a penalty notice, parents must pay £60 within 

21 days or £120 within 28 days. The payment must be made 

directly to the local authority.. 

If the payment has not been made after 28 days, the local 

authority can decide whether to prosecute the parent. 

Year Group  

EYFS 93.4 

Year 1 98.3 

Year 2 94.3 

Year 3 96.4 

Year 4 95.0 

Year 5 88.7 

Year 6 94.3 

Attendance Support 

Mrs Tennant and the attendance team are always 

available to offer advice and support to help ensure 

your child is able to attend every day and reach their 

full potential. To book an appointment, please call the 

office on: 0121 747 2782 



 

 

Safeguarding Tip of the Week 

Home or Out Alone 

As your child gets older, it’s likely they’ll want a bit more 

Independence. Going out without you is a natural step for 

them to take — when the time is right. The NSPCC ‘Home 

or Out Alone’ guide contains practical tips and advice for 

parents. It covers some of the risks parents should consider 

before making a decision and suggestions on who children 

should contact in case of an emergency. 

https://learning.nspcc.org.uk/research-resources/

leaflets/home-or-out-alone-guide 

 

 

E– Safety Tip 

Weekly Prayer 

Loving God, show us how to reach out to oth-
ers around the world in love and to support 
them to build a better future, free from pov-

God Bless and we hope that you all have a love-

ly weekend.  

Mrs Helen Milligan and Mr Spindlow 

Composer of the Week 



 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


